## LOWER MILFORD TOWNSHIP

## Lehigh County BOARD OF SUPERVISORS August 17, 2016 Regular Meeting MINUTES

Present: Chair Donna Wright, Vice-Chair Michael Snovitch, Supervisor John Quigley, Ellen Koplin, Township Manager, Mark Cappuccio, Esq., Solicitor and 8 audience members

The meeting was convened at 7:33 pm by Chair Wright and the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

No public comments were received at this time.

Motion by Quigley to approve the minutes of the July 20, 2016 regular meeting. Seconded by Wright Two ayes and Snovitch abstained due to absence at that meeting. Motion carried

The Treasurer's Report for July 31, 2016 (cash & investments) was read.

•	General Fund	\$825,300.00
•	Rec. & Open Space Fund	7,968.00
•	Sewer Fund	62,739.00
•	Capital Reserve Fund	12,613.00
•	Fire Fund	644,453.00
•	Highway Capital Improvement Fund	316,039.00
•	State Liquid Fuels Tax Account	226,237.00
•	Developer Escrows (Non Twp. Funds)	73,263.00

Motion by Quigley to accept the July 31, 2016 Treasurer's Report as read, seconded by Snovitch and unanimously approved.

Motion by Quigley to pay the August 2016 bills, seconded by Snovitch and unanimously approved.

Wright reviewed announced the Public Works Report, Zoning Report and Manager's Reports are available.

No action on or new submissions of subdivision and land development applications.

Wright reviewed the Fire Company report covering the first and second quarters of 2016

No Auditor's Report

An Ambulance Report was submitted by the Macungie Ambulance Corp for July 2016

Martin Kubek, Lower Milford Library Board Member, presented a report.

Board of Supervisors August 17, 2016 Regular Meeting Minutes

## **Under Old Business:**

Motion by Snovitch and seconded by Quigley to approve Resolution 2016-7 to include property of Josephine Bixel of Upper Saucon Township in the Agricultural Security Area of Lower Milford. Unanimously approved.

## **Under New Business:**

Motion by Snovitch and seconded by Quigley to approve the Upper Saucon Fire Dept. request for assistance from Lower Milford's Fire Police. Unanimously approved.

Correspondence was received from the Lehigh County Farmland Preservation Bureau concerning the Lehigh County Commissioner's commitment to funding. A 2015 Financial Report was received from Macungie Ambulance Corp.

The Fall Festival was announced.

**Under Public Comments:** 

Ron Thornton expressed his displeasure with the response to his timber harvest complaint.

Ken Knapp complained that no Supervisors attended the Fire Company Carnival. Quigley responded that he had attended the carnival on two of the four nights.

On motion by Quigley, seconded by Snovitch, the meeting adjourned at 7:51 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

Ellen L. Koplin Township Manager/Secretary